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November 29, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
Enclosed is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Issaquah for the purpose of transferring a drainage parcel to the City.  This property, King County tax parcel 222406-9150, is located within the City of Issaquah between Southeast Issaquah Fall City Road and Southeast Black Nugget Road.  The storm pond located on this parcel provides drainage that is critical to the integrity of the roadway.  King County acquired the property as part of a road widening project.
The City of Issaquah has requested that King County transfer this storm pond.  The County wishes to transfer the parcel to the City of Issaquah so that the City can properly maintain the drainage facility.  The transfer will ensure that the City is able to protect adjacent roadways and maintain the storm pond.  The agreement requires the City to use the property only for drainage purposes related to the adjacent roadways or for other purposes related to the maintenance and operation of the adjacent roadways.  City of Issaquah Mayor Ava Frisinger signed the agreement on September 14, 2010.
The parcel is surplus to the needs of the Department of Transportation’s Road Services Division and does not meet the County’s affordable housing criteria.  The County is willing to comply with the City’s request for the transfer of the parcel for the strict purposes described above. 
I recommend the King County Council approve this ordinance.  If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Paulette Norman, P.E., Acting Division Director of Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590. 
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance Strategy and Budget (OPSB)
Elissa Benson, Deputy Director, OPSB
Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)
Paulette Norman, P.E., Acting Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT

Mary Coltrane, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator, RSD, DOT
